



Stottesdon and Sidbury Parish Council
Parish Council meeting held on Tuesday 29th August 2017 at 7.30pm in Chorley Village Hall.

Present: Cllrs H Barratt (Chairman), R Abbiss, J Hill, D Young, D Ferguson.

Unitary Cllr Madge Shineton

Clerk Mrs Freda Morris

Parishioners: 1 

0)
Public participation:

Matt Home pointed out that he had a planning application to be discussed at Stanley Farm and confirmed that this was for calf rearing as part of the Willowdene Farm work.

Clerk questioned Mr Home regarding the Lengthsman Scheme work and he confirmed that Dave Walker had been out doing some work and suggested that Clerk emails him direct. Mr Home also noticed from the minutes that a further bracket was required on the bus shelter down pipe and he agreed to ask Dave to carry out this work.
1)
Apologies for absence:

Cllrs S Allen and S Crawford (holiday), C Smith (hospital appointment but will try to make it later). It was RESOLVED to accept these apologies/

2)
Declaration of Interests:

The Localism Act 2011, Relevant Authorities (Disclosable Pecuniary Interests) Regulations 2012.  
Members are reminded that they are required to leave the room during the discussion and voting on matters in which they have a disclosable pecuniary interest, whether or not the interest is entered in the register of member’s interests maintained by the Monitoring Officer.

None declared.

3)
To confirm minutes of the meeting held on 24th July 2017:

These had been circulated with the agenda and it was RESOLVED that these be accepted as a true record and the Chairman signed these accordingly.

4)
Matters Arising from the minutes:

(a) Progress report from Clerk:

Fox and Hounds car park:

Contracts were exchanged on Friday!

Letters distributed to those in close proximity to the site asking that no cars are parked there due to the exchange of contracts and site needing securing. This will be discussed later during the meeting.
Homepoint:

Further reply from Laura Fisher after inviting her to attend meeting tonight: ‘I am really sorry but it would be me that attended and I am on leave that day.  Would it be worth collecting specific questions from Cllrs or I could put a factsheet together for circulation and then attend a later meeting for any further questions?!?’ It was RESOLVED to ask for a factsheet and invite to the next meeting.

(b) any other matters arising:

Litter bins/dog mess: Clerk had written after the last meeting but had not chased this up. Cllr Shineton agreed to chase this. Clerk pointed out that she was told that the bins would be added to the list for regular emptying but with these being used to dispose of dog mess the bins are smelling – bins by the bus shelter and notice board.

5)
Broadband provision in Chorley Village Hall update:
Clerk had no new update other than the Village Hall is waiting for BT to carry out the work.

6)
Planning applications/permissions/refusals:

Applications:

a) Reference:  17/03866/PMBPA  (validated: 18/08/2017)

Address:  Conversion Of Barn To Residential Use, Chorley, Bridgnorth, Shropshire

Proposal:  Application for prior approval under Part 3, Class Q of the Town & Country Planning (General Permitted Development) (England) Order 2015 for the change of use from agricultural to residential use

Applicant: Mr Andrew Moscardo-Parker (Litley House, Chorley, Bridgnorth, Shropshire, WV16 6PP)
Councillors discussed this at length and were extremely concerned regarding the contamination of the land and buildings. It is known that these buildings have been used for the storage/renovation of cars for numerous years and is heavily contaminated with oil and as the land slopes away towards the brook Cllrs were concerned that this could become contaminated with the oil. This brook is also prone to flooding.

It was RESOLVED that the Clerk writes to SC pointing out this issue.

b) Planning Notification Only 17/03970/AGR - Hardwicke Farm

Proposal: Erection of a cover for a livestock handling area
c) Permissions:

Reference:  17/02983/FUL  (validated: 21/06/2017)

Address:  Stanley Farm, Chorley, Bridgnorth, Shropshire, WV16 6PS

Proposal:  Erection of extensions and alterations to dwelling

Decision:  Grant Permission

d) Any others received after issue of agenda:
Reference:  17/03871/FUL  (validated: 23/08/2017)

Address:  Stanley Farm, Chorley, Bridgnorth, Shropshire, WV16 6PS

Proposal:  Erection of a steel portal frame agricultural building for the housing of calves

Applicant: Dr M Home

The meeting was suspended at 7.55pm to ask Mr Home to clarify the use of the buildings once again – he confirmed that this was for expanding the calf rearing/selling as a farming in conjunction with the College.

Meeting reconvened at 7.57pm.

As this was an agricultural area it was RESOLVED to support this application. 
7)
SALC report:
Rosemary Abbiss confirmed that the Executive meeting will be held on 7th September and that the AGM in October will feature around ‘Health’.

SALC sent out a list of case studies in their area and once the work on the Fox and Hounds car park is complete then this can be added.

Area Committee meeting will be held on 20th September at the Severn Centre, Highley when updates on the SamDev and Code of Conduct training will be given. Everyone urged to attend.

8)
Unitary Councillor’s report:
Cllr Shineton gave a brief report on the following:

· SC briefing expressed concerns regarding the linkage with Homepoint and the other social landlords and a meeting is to be held next week regarding this.

· Madge met with Graham Downes and they toured the parish looking at the problems listed by the Clerk which included the following:

· Fox and Hounds car park – surface water will not be allowed to enter via the highways drain so Severn Trent will have to be contracted to use their drain. Site needs clearing of all vegetation so that those who put in tenders can see what is there already. Retaining walls need looking into carefully and it was suggested that perhaps Gordon Cork could be asked to tender as he is used to this type of work. Cllr Abbiss also suggested asking Bob Price and Sons and she would provide the Clerk with a telephone number and details of anyone else. It was felt that local people should be used and 3 quotes obtained.
· Plant pots outside Glebe Farm barn are on the highway and Cllr Shineton agreed to go and talk to the owners regarding these.

· Hedge surrounding The Bull Ring needs cutting back – Clerk confirmed that this has been done.

· Walton Bank hedge – partially cut will be discussed later.

· Fighting Cocks ‘A’ Boards – these were looked at but SC felt that these are on their property. Cllr Shineton suggested that a member quietly ask if they could be moved back slightly as they do cause problems when traffic meet. Cllr Young will mention this to the owners.

· Moonhouse Bank – on list for a drainage scheme.

· Chorley manhole – dealt with.

· Parking around school – not sure what can be done as parents are just not taking any notice of requests to park elsewhere. The hedge removal was not discussed but it was felt that this would not be feasible.

· Ringway – contract up end of March 2018 with no idea who the new contractors will be as yet. Ringway will have to finish off any work started.
· Hardwick/Honeysuckle – virtually no chance of work on this road.
· Pickthorn/Duddlewick road – SC will not carry out any work on Pickthorn Lane until the building work is complete at the farm. Will try to do some repairs on the Duddlewick Lane road.

· Walton/Miners Arms road – noted and from Walton junction/Prescott where pool of water lies but no drain can be found there.

· Health issues explained with numerous meetings being held all the time. National review to be carried out regarding Maternity services. Madge is to chair a meeting regarding this.

· Consultation in October re: Acute hospitals

· Speeding – Bronze Task and Finish Group have been asked to look into the issues of all parishes covered by Cllr Shineton. Clerk mentioned the request to move the 30mph sign at the rear entrance to Burnt Pitt Farm as traffic are avoiding this and damaging the ditches. Cllr Shineton suggested that we wait until we get the response regarding the speeding issues.

Chairman thanked Cllr Shineton for her report.

Clerk asked if the Walton Bank hedge could be discussed prior to Cllr Shineton leaving the meeting.

Clerk read out the email following the meeting with Mr and Mrs Brown (landowners and Cllrs Allen and Smith).

After discussions it was RESOLVED to write to Mrs Brown pointing out that the one way system and estate fencing was not feasible due to financial constraints and to thank her for arranging for the hedge to be partially cut and would appreciate that this is finished a.s.a.p.

9)
Financial matters:

a) To confirm bank transfer payments from last month and payment to Solicitors for land purchase. It was RESOLVED to confirm that this payment was in order.
b) Outstanding payments: 

Clerk’s salary (bank transfer) - £xxx, HMRC PAYE (bank transfer) - £106.20, LCR Subscription Renewal (bank transfer) - £17. It was RESOLVED that these accounts are paid via bank transfer faster payment by the Clerk.
Any other accounts received after issue of the agenda – none received.
c) Income since last meeting - SC additional Lengthsman Scheme money - £2262.96, Interest July 48p and August 46p.
d) Bank statement/new bank signatories: Clerk produced the bank statement and this was initialled by Cllr Ferguson. Clerk had checked with the Bank and they had no records of Cllrs Young and Crawford ID. Clerk had new forms to complete and it was RESOLVED that Cllr Ferguson be added as he banks with Lloyds and ask Cllr Crawford and Young to be other signatories and will be dealt with at the next meeting.
e) Fox and Hounds car park update and to:

As previously stated the contracts had been exchanged on Friday 25th August and Clerk had contacted the Insurance Company who confirmed that this did not need adding to the policy as the PC are covered for Public Liability but Clerk had confirmed to them in an email that the PC now  owned the land. Clerk had also queried regarding fencing the plot off while work was taking place and understood that only part of the land needed fencing off as the front part could still be used for parking. After discussions Clerk was asked to clarify the fencing of this land again with the Insurance Company and to get the reply in writing.

1. To agree works required:
· Initially the site needs clearing to see what actually lies underneath all the vegetation.

· Site fencing/signage

2. To agree to obtain 3 tenders for the work:
· Agreed to ask Gordon Cork and Bob Price and Sons and another local contractor to meet on site to discuss what is required. Clerk will notify Cllrs when appointments are made.
After discussions it was RESOLVED to look into clearing the site and obtaining the 3 quotes for the work involved using local contractors. Clerk will draw up a specification for the work involved. Cllr Abbiss will let Clerk have contact details for Bob Price and Sons. 

3. Email from Mr and Mrs Harris, Rosebank, Stottesdon:
“We have recently received your note relating to the above land and it is good news that something positive is finally happening to it. 

To date, we have not received any other correspondence and we would like to ensure that the relevant measures are taken to support our property, foundations and land, particularly along the adjacent boundary.  Due to the considerable variance in ground levels we wish to draw your attention to your obligations under the Party Wall Act 1996 and insist that all works carried out comply accordingly.

We ask that we are informed of any proposed works and measures taken. Please note that we will be away on holiday between 5th and 16th August 2017 and any correspondence between these dates should not be considered to be delivered or received due to limited internet access.”
It was RESOLVED to write back acknowledging email and pointing out that contracts have just been exchanged and that the PC will be seeking tenders for the work.

10)
Parish matters/problems:
a) Parish problems:
Cllr Ferguson raised the issue of a large caravan being parked on the drive at Highenough, Stottesdon and a vehicle being parked on the access drive onto this development. 
Clerk confirmed that she had also received telephone calls and an email from the family of Mrs Naven at Sunrise who are concerned as she was trying to sell the bungalow and this caravan and vehicle could put off potential buyers and also raised concern that access could be difficult for Ambulance or fire Brigade.
Clerk confirmed that she had talked to Cllr Shineton and the family regarding this and this is a private matter as the site is not adopted by the Shropshire Council and therefore the owners should be looking at their deeds. It was RESOLVED that the Clerk emails back confirming this.

 b) Parish Watch:

Cllr Young has not received any emails from the Police. 
11)
Correspondence:  All noted as received unless comments made
Emails forwarded include:

Email from Mrs Brown re: Walton Bank hedge- dealt with earlier.
SALC Bulletins

SALC – training events

· Be a Better Councillor 7th September 2017, 9.30am - 4pm CHANGE OF VENUE - now at The Lord Hill Hotel, Shrewsbury.

· Chairmanship Skills Part 2 training - Thursday 7th September 2017, 5pm - 7pm at Shirehall, Shrewsbury

· Negotiate a Better Outcome in Planning training - Wednesday 13th September 2017, 10am - 4pm at The Lord Hill Hotel, Abbey Foregate, Shrewsbury SY2 6AX

· Insurance for Town and Parish Councils training - 13 September 2017, 5.30pm - 7.30pm at Shirehall, Shrewsbury

· Neighbourhood and other plans training – 28th September 2017. 5.30pm-7.30pm at Shirehall, Shrewsbury

· Briefing on Key Changes under General Data Protection Regulations - Wednesday 8th November 2017, 5.30pm - 7.30pm at Shirehall, Abbey Foregate, Shrewsbury SY2 6ND

· Training        What to do and When - The Clerks Year,  Friday 10th October 2017  10am - 4.30pm at Shirehall, Abbey Foregate, Shrewsbury

Email from Mrs Nicholls re: BW16 complaint/drain clearing – Clerk had notified SC of the problems but as this was not our Parish had heard nothing further.
PCS UK Communities defibrillators 
Letter from Ground Care Contractor

Vicky Turner email: Cleobury and Clee Rural - LJC agenda planning meeting

SALC  - Shropshire Local Plan Review (2016-2036)

SALC - Invitation:  Shropshire Council's Draft Parking Strategy

SC - Letting of properties in Stottesdon – dealt with earlier.
SALC -  GRANTfinder 4 Local Government News Alert: HLF Parks for People - Application Deadline Approaching

SALC - Notes and presentations from TPC Forum 270617

Any other correspondence received after issue of agenda:
SALC - Free entry for children @ Shrewsbury Museum & Art Gallery – 26th August – 1st September

SALC - Insurance for Town and Parish Councils training - Rescheduled to Wednesday 29th November 2017   (originally scheduled for 13th September)

SALC - Midwife Led Unit Review - Thursday, 7 September 2017, Claremont Baptist Church, Shrewsbury, SY1 1QG, 10am until 3pm 

SALC - Councils' Case Studies – we will be able to add the fox car park to this once completed!
SALC - Councils as Employers training - 6th November 2017, 10am - 4pm at Shirehall, Abbey Foregate, Shrewsbury SY2 6ND

SALC - Confusing choice of health apps made easier

SALC - Information Bulletin 25 August 2017

12)
Date of next meeting: Monday 25th September 2017. Cllr Hill gave his apologies for this meeting as he would be unavailable to attend.
There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.25pm.

Expenditure:

Clerk’s fees - £xx by faster payment bank transfer

HMRC PAYE - £106.42 by faster payment bank transfer

LCR - £17 by faster payment bank transfer

Signed: Chairman




Date:

SC - Temporary Road Closure Loughton Lane, Loughton 100817:


Road to be closed:          Loughton Lane, Loughton              


Grid Ref:                            361774, 282928   


Date:                                 11/10/2017 (24 hours)              


Purpose:                           Replace 1 joint-box frame and cover(s) (1310mm x 610mm) in Footway     


Applicant                          G AND J CIVILS   


  


SC - Road to be closed: CLOSED FROM JUNCTION AT LOWER CHORLEY FARM TO PROSPECT COTTAGES TO JCN ACORN DRIVE


Date and duration: 23/10/2017 to 27/10/17 (08:30 – 17:00)  


Purpose: TO ACCESS UNDERGROUND BT NETWORK


Applicant: Aplant Lux Traffic Controls


For further details regarding these road closures please see our website.
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